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How do we put our classes together?

Schools understandably get asked about how classes are organised. Included is information that may be useful for you.

How do we work out classes?

Factors we take into account include:

· Groups of children who work well together 

· Staffing needs
· Asking children who their friends are

· Expected enrolments

· Parent opportunity for input

Do we stream classes?

Our classes are not streamed. The programme is determined by the needs, interests and abilities of the students in the class. There are no separate programmes for each year level in the school, we use curriculum levels.

Why does the school have some composite (i.e. Year 3 & 4) classes?

This allows the school to ensure our numbers don’t get too high i.e. If we ran straight year groups then we could have classes of 26 Year 4’s and 17 Year 3’s.  It also allows us to put learners who may be working at the same curriculum level together.
My child is a Year 6 in a Year 5/6 class, does that mean they will be held back and should I be worried?

No, the level of learning is based on the curriculum levels and not the Year level. We don’t stream the classes. 

The Learning plan is crucial for each of our students and this is used to help determine individual, group and school programmes. Teachers use this information to help our students with their learning.
How does the school support the students with the transition?

Before the end of the School year we will talk with the children about next years arrangements and answer any queries they have. This information is available at noon on the second to last Friday of the school year on the parent portal.
Early in the last week of school in December in the afternoon, students will visit the next year’s teacher (if they are available) and this will allow time for an outline of the following school year, and answer any queries.

In addition our Learning plans travel with the student into the following year and teachers have all the information on each of their students so they are able to begin programmes from day one next year based on the learning needs of the children in their care. 
If I am not sure about what is happening for my child what can I do?

Please contact us before classes are displayed on the Friday before school finishes for any specifics that you may have.

After classes are set after this time, we would only consider exceptional circumstances regarding class arrangements. Factors we must consider include not only the individual but possible flow on effects of changes as well.

What if my child is upset about next year?

Hopefully this will not be the case as teachers will have talked to students and explained how things have been arranged. Queries at times may relate to friendships.

During our lives we all have times of change and what is valuable is the ability to adapt and move forward. We are delighted with our children and they have readily adapted to our school so we would see the following year as a great opportunity to further “Grow and Learn Together.”

